

We have now started our depictions of the decades from the 1960's onwards...the decades of the school. These are part of our celebrations. Pre school did the 60's the other week and enjoyed singing and dancing to Beatles songs. It was a joy to see some of the kids who have difficulties really taking part. This week the lower primary showed the 70's. That was a great hit with some very colourful clothes and lively dances. The parents came to both shows and then the pupils came to another showing. They were all very thrilled with it all. Next is the turn for the 80's and the older primary pupils





Gwen attended a Christian schools' conference the other week and enjoyed listening to a speaker from the USA. Most of all she was overjoyed to see an ex pupil translating there. She taught him when he was 5 yrs old and it's great to see a mature Christian there now. He's also come back to teach in school with us. She went to another meeting last next week with other schools' heads here in Asuncion. She felt very grateful to the Lord for sparing us so far from some of the big problems other schools here face. Meanwhile the children are starting exams as we have had to bring them forward because of our celebrations in June.

We've had a rest from leading church these past few weeks. It was great to welcome back Bishop Peter and Sally. Sally will now coordinate the services. We did lead on Sunday when Tim was speaking.





We had a scare the other week when Munchie, one of our dogs, had lumps on her side and it didn't look too good. In the end they were benign and she has had medicine for them. They seem to be going down. She's always got something wrong but she never complains. She's only 8 years old. The others are all doing fine.

At the moment we have two days off school to celebrate Teachers' day and Workers' day! So we're enjoying a mid week rest. We had celebrations in school yesterday where the kids took turns to entertain us. We also went to the annexe to join in their celebrations. The day finished with a lunch for all the staff provided by the school.

Thankyou to all of you for all your support and prayers. We value them so much.

God Bless, Love from Mags and Gwen



The 6th Form planted a tree in memory of Gabi at the Sports ground